
Would you like us 

to email you your  

newsletter?   

Email  your request to:  
rus-

sellnews@fibmn.com 
You can also email any 

news you want in the 

next issue to that 

email address.  
The paper comes out 

the third Tuesday of 

every month so please 

have your news to us 

by the Friday be-

fore.  

  
Your donations are 

very much appreciated 

and needed for us to 

keep the Russell 

Newsletter going.  

You can send any  

donations to: 
First Independent Bank 

July 2025  

Russell Newsletter 

Would you like us to 

email you your  

newsletter?   
As long as you’re not 

a Russell Boxholder 

we can email you the 

Russell Newsletter. 

 

Email  your request to:  
russellnews@fibmn.com 

************************ 

NOTICE!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
TO ENSURE YOUR AD 

GETS IN THE PAPER 

PLEASE SEND TO THE 

ABOVE EMAIL BY THE 

FRIDAY BEFORE 

NEWSLETTER WEEK. 

************************ 
A BIG THANK YOU 

TO EVERYONE 

THAT HAS  
DONATED MONEY 

TO THE RUSSELL 

NEWSLETTER 

LATELY!  
YOUR DONATIONS 

KEEP THIS NEWS-

LETTER GOING!  

 

Russell Newsletter, 

PO Box 360,  

Russell, MN 56169.  

 

 

 

 

Join Grace First Parish 

for church every  

Sunday at 9:00 a.m.  
Communion is the first 

Sunday of each month. 

 
The Russell Bar & Grill would like to thank 

everyone that has stopped by to see us this 

summer! We hope you have enjoyed the 

company, food & beverages! We would 

love to see you again!   

 

Open Monday thru Saturday  

 at 11:00 a.m. 

 
 



City of Russell Clerk  

Office Hours:  

Monday 6:30 am-2:00 pm 

Tuesday: 11:00 am-5:30 pm 

Wednesday: 6:30 am-2:00 pm 

Thursday: 6:30 am-2:00 pm 

Friday: 6:30 am-2:00 pm 

 

Hours are subject to change due  

to appointments.  
If you have any questions, please leave a message at 823-

4366 for Laurie.  

Thank you to everyone that has already donated 

to the City of Russell’s new Christmas Light fund!  
EKG Club, Donna & Joel VanDamme, The Class of 

1960, Russell Historical Society, in honor of Jerry 

& Jean Fulton, in honor of Nancy & Lloyd Klukas 

and Allan Burckhardt from the Klukas Family & 

JoAnn Walter,  

 

 

 There is still time to donate if you are interested! 

Donations can be dropped off to Laurie at the 

City office or Hilary at the bank. Please write 

checks to Tough Enough to Play.  

Thank you!  City of Russell  

Campsite fees: $20/Night with electric 

$15/night for Non-Electric 

Fees may be deposited in the white box at 

the park entrance or taken to the city office 

and left in the night drop box. Please include 

the number of nights you stayed and your 

camper license number.  

Thank you! 

Thank you to our family, especially Lisa for 

spreading the word and all the cards we received, 

and to our friends too for making our anniversary 

so special and fun! We are truly blessed to live in 

Russell and all the caring people here!  

 

God Bless you all.  

Leon & Linda Sand 

Help Wanted:  
Widow on a fixed income looking for a reliable 

house cleaner. Also looking for a reliable person 

to help with yard work. Landscaping knowledge is 

a plus.  

Please call 507-530-4971 if you are interested.  



Minnesota Memories July 2025………things OBE 

 
OBE (Overcome By Events) is an acronym I picked up somewhere/sometime during more than 33 years 

of military service. It has come to my attention that one of the “rules of thumb” from my Minnesota 

farm youth is now OBE. The old rule that ‘corn needs to be knee high by the fourth’ is OBE and proba-

bly has been for some years. For example, around the 4th my sources informed me that this year’s crops 

look good in the Russell area, with corn currently taller than some of the town’s senior citizens. What 

events contributed to the retirement of the knee high rule? I opine that improved varieties of corn, bet-

ter and more fertilizer, improved weed control, and a bit of climate change are the events that have 

overcome the old rule – thus OBE. Some of the younger folks have probably never heard the knee high 

rule. Is there a new rule to replace the knee high rule? Fireflies continue their fluttering flirtatious flights 

and lights about our small acreage each evening. It is relaxing to sit and sip a libation while watching 

them flit around as dusk ends the day. This is especially the case when the day’s news has irritated my 

sense of what is right and what is wrong. Anyway, by the time you read this the 4th of July 2025 will be a 

memory. I remember the Fourth as a welcome break from field work (some corn still needed cultivat-

ing) and a time to enjoy the carnival, dance and fireworks at Lyndwood. Sometimes there was also a 

family gathering and picnic, maybe on the shore of a lake for a little fishing. Uncle Gerald frequently 

brought some ‘illegal’ fireworks from South Dakota, putting our fingers in danger. Holidays lend them-

selves to memory making and reminiscing…we hope your Fourth was a memory maker.  Farmers here 

are combining small grain (mostly wheat and barley) which demonstrates another case of OBE – 

“threshing” has been replaced by “combining” and what youngster can describe a “threshing ring” to 

you? So, be careful out there, we don’t want you to become OBE! © Marland J. Burckhardt  

Russell’s well known friend  
Eugene “Boss” Staniszewski had quite the turnout for his 

auction in June! Many cars lined up all the way down both 

sides of the street.  

Boss would’ve loved it!  

Shady Oaks ATV Trails have had people visit from all over  

the US this summer!  
If you have a chance, stop out and visit the hidden gem located on 

the outskirts of Russell! 



 
First Independent Bank is participat-

ing in United Way of Southwest Min-

nesota’s Stuff the Bus School Supply 

drive! If you would like to donate 

anything on the list you can drop it 

off at our Russell First Independent 

Bank location.  

The Russell Bandwagon Days Kid’s 

Fishing tournament was a big success 

again this year! There were over 50 

kids participating! They all received a 

free gift and even had some fish catch-

ing winners! Can’t wait to see all of 

them again next year and maybe even 

more!  

 
Thank you for coming & everyone that 

donated & volunteered their time to 

help put this tournament together!  







 


